Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meetings Notes – November 16, 2011


Participants:

Katherine Evatt -  Foothill Conservancy
Eric Kleinfelter – CA Department of Fish and Game
Cesar Ramirez – US Forest Service
Bill Haigh – Bureau of Land Management
Chuck Loffland – US Forest Service, Eldorado NF, Amador RD
John Heissenbuttel – Heissenbuttel Natural Resource Consulting
Doug Barber – Amador County Resident
Rick Breeze-Martin – CHIPS/ACCABU
Kendall Young – US Forest Service, Stanislaus NF, Calaveras RD
Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District
Teresa McClung – US Forest Service, Stanislaus NF, Calaveras RD
Rick Hopson – US Forest Service, Eldorado NF, Amador RD
Bob Carroll - 
Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council
Malcolm North - 
Dennis Lewis – Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council
John Romena – Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC
Ted Novelli – Amador County Supervisor
Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council
Brian Oneto – Amador County Supervisor
Michael Muehlbauer – US Forest Service, Stanislaus NF, Calaveras RD 
Mark Young – US Forest Service, Eldorado NF, Amador RD
Warren Alford – Sierra Forest Legacy

Brandon Sanders – Sierra Nevada Conservancy 

Workgroup Reports

Admin Communications Staff have been assigned.  Those are Cathy Koos-Brezeal, John Romena, and Warren Alford.
Rick Breeze-Martin distributed the training needs survey.  Please complete that and return it to Rick.
DECISION: Complete Training Survey

Planning committee is lacking definitive leadership.  There is a need to identify someone who is willing to take the lead on this workgroup.  Future activities include adopting a landscape strategy concepts.
Finance Workgroup has developed the in-kind tracking sheet.  A lot of value is being put forward in various forms.  Fair value is the hourly rate each individual decides to put in there.  This was distributed via email and also in hard copy at the meeting.
DECISION:   Complete In-Kind Tracking Sheet
Cornerstone Proposal

Did not receive a call with follow-up questions as anticipated, although we heard the committee did not have many questions on any of the proposals.  TNC, NFF, and industry are lobbying congress to support the act for 2012 funding.

Rick sent out the dear colleague letter, originally absent senator boxer, but she has now signed on thanks to efforts by Katherine Evatt.
Craig Thomas and Steve Brink were back in DC a couple weeks ago and had several productive meetings…broad bi-partisan support for increasing funding for this year.

Rick backfilled for Steve Wilensky for a presentation to Carpe Diem West in Bay Area.  Bruce Goines (room full of national-level players TNC NFF and others, Sierra Club, EBMUD, PGE, Forest Service,) made a presentation, and he conveyed that the cornerstone proposal was the region’s highest priority relative to CFLRP.

SCALE 
Steve Wilensky had a conflict (MLJT Board meeting) and was unable to attend the ACCG meeting today. RBM reports that the SCALE project is still being developed. Current status is the region 5 Forest Service asked Wilensky and Kusel what they need to make it work.  Response to that was crafted in a letter, which will be distributed.  There is also a telephone call shortly with Dan Jiron to discuss the response to the inquiry.  RBM, Wilensky and Kusel, as well as Jim Branham, may participate in the call.  Rick will share an update on that at the next meeting.
Forest Plan revision will potentially include a triple bottom line component.

DECISION: Brandon will send out Letter to Region 5

Master Stewardship Agreement

SNC has indicated that they want to move forward on this, and requested a meeting in December.  SNC does not want to repeat the general discussion, but rather have a structured meeting with desired outcomes identified.  What are the expectations of SNC from the forest service is a primary question that is still outstanding.  Participants in that discussion are hopeful that the MSA can be executed prior to the next season of work.  There will be a meeting on Monday with the Stanislaus NF.  Two MSA’s are being discussed; one with Tuolumne County and one with SNC.  After those meetings we will know the best approach to move this forward.

Avoided Cost Study

There is an avoided-costs study underway, which had been folded into the Mokelumne Environmental Benefits project.  It is a project that is co-sponsored by USFS and SNC.  The Workplan is coming together, with the RFP to follow.  This is a prelude to the Mokelumne Environmental Benefits project.  Project had Katherine as an alternate rep for ACCG, but she can also represent Foothill Conservancy.  Group suggested that another ACCG representative be designated.  Concerns were also expressed over how match is characterized under the project.

DECISION:  John Hofman suggested as the ACCG rep to the project.

Malcolm North Presentation on GTR-220
Dr. North’s presentation is available on the ACCG blog.
DECISION:  Everyone should read the GTR

Amador Ranger District
A meeting with the Eldorado and Stanislaus NF’s has been scheduled, with the purpose to discuss ACCG and how both forests can work more closely in support of the group.
Callecat – working to implement GTR-220 on this project…starting the marking process and preparing the timber sale.  Additional field trips planned down the road.  Amador RD has been short a fuels tech on the district…recently selected a fuels tech so that should assist in moving projects along more quickly.

West Point Fire District constituents approved measure to continue the formal.

Calaveras RD attempting to implement GTR on a project in Tuolumne county.

Foothill Conservancy – at the last meeting when the group was talking about grant apps, Foothill Conservancy had shared a project concept, although they did not end up applying for a grant.

Buena Vista – Plan in place to do some test firing before the end of November, although still waiting for some key components.  If things work out they hope to test fire on natural gas and switch over to biomass by the end of the year.

Brian Oneto – Thinks we are heading in the right direction compared to what was seen in the past.  Overall he likes the GTR, but wants to see economics brought into the overall discussion.

Indian Valley project – American Rivers submitted to SNC, and also NFWF, for a pond-and-plug meadow restoration project in the headwaters of the North Fork Mokelumne.

Big Lily Gap stewardship contract has been underway for three weeks.  Brian trained up the CHIPS crew, and they are out there working right now.

Rick Breeze-Martin – Horizontal grinder is being delivered.  This is a key piece of equipment that will fill out the suite of needs for some ACCABU work.  RFP is going out for an appraisal of the Wilseyville site and some survey work as well.  Conditional approval from CCWD in place, and coming to agreement on a fair price (the appraisal will cover that) is the next step.  Another question is will the county permit the proposed uses on there…it seems so.  Letter from planning director regarding zoning and other aspects states that the proposed activities are permitted.

DECISION: No meeting in December.  Next meeting will take place on January 18th in Amador County.

DECISION:  John Romena to facilitate the January meeting
